MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF QUOGUE, 7 VILLAGE LANE, QUOGUE, NEW YORK, HELD ON MONDAY, APRIL 17, 2022 AT 4:00 P.M.

PRESENT: Mayor Robert Treuhold, Trustees Kimberley Payne and Sally Beatty and Village Clerk Aimee Buhl

Absent: Trustees Randy Cardo and Ted Necarsulmer

OTHERS PRESENT: Jeff Ryvicker, Steve Failla and Paul Bass

The Mayor opened the public hearing on the 2023-2024 Tentative Budget. He gave some brief background regarding spending increases being up mostly due to employee benefits and pension costs and revenues are predicted to increase. He stated that the tax rate will stay under the cap.

Trustee Payne stated that he was pleased with the budget as presented.

There were no comments from the audience.

Upon motion made by Sally Beatty, seconded Kimberley Payne and unanimously carried, the public hearing was closed.

Paul Bass asked if there were any additional projects scheduled. Mayor Treuhold stated that sidewalk was going to be removed and replaced in front of the post office on Midland Street which will increase the safety of two-way traffic. Additional work will be done on Quogue Street and Ogden Lane to decrease flooding in certain areas.

The Village has applied for a grant from the Southampton Community Preservation Fund, which if awarded will be used for five storm water improvement projects over the next five years.

Jeff Ryvicker thanked the board for the boat ramp replacement at the Village Dock on Quogo Neck Lane.

Upon motion made by Kimberley Payne, seconded by Sally Beatty and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 4:08 P.M.

Aimee Buhl, Village Clerk